
April 3, 1998

Mr. Hal Stansbury
Plant Manager
International Paper Company
1655 South I35 East
Carrollton, Texas  75006

Re: Package Boilers
   Carrollton, Dallas County
   Account ID No. DB-0484-S

Dear Mr. Stansbury:

This is in response to your exemption registrations, Form PI-7, 
concerning the 150 and 350-horsepower (hp) boilers at your plant 
in Carrollton, Dallas County.  We understand that you wish to 
register these boilers under the current exemption requirements 
for these units.

After evaluation of the information which you have furnished, we 
have determined that the 150-hp Kewanee model boiler qualifies 
for exemption from permitting procedures under 30 Texas 
Administrative Code (TAC) Section 106.183 if constructed and 
operated as described in your registration request.  This  
exemption was authorized by the Executive Director of the Texas 
Natural Resource Conservation Commission (TNRCC) pursuant to 
30 TAC Chapter 106.  A copy of the exemption in effect at the 
time of this registration is enclosed.  You must operate in 
accordance with all requirements of the enclosed exemption.

As discussed with Mr. Michael Labedis of your office, the 350 
hp-Cleaver Brooks boiler does not meet the requirements of the 
current exemption for boilers.  We therefore understand that 
this boiler will continue to operate under its current special 
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exemption status.

You are reminded that regardless of whether a permit is 
required, these facilities must be in compliance with all rules 
and regulations of the TNRCC and of the U.S. Environmental 

Protection Agency at all times.
Your cooperation in this matter is appreciated.  If you have any 
questions concerning this exemption, please call Mr. Angel 
Tomasino of our Office of Air Quality, New Source Review Permits 
Division at (512) 239-1593 or write him at Texas Natural 
Resource Conservation Commission, Office of Air Quality, New 
Source Review Permits Division (MC-162), P.O. Box 13087, Austin, 
Texas 78711-3087.

Sincerely,

Victoria J. L. Hsu, P.E.
Director
New Source Review Permits Division
Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission

VH/AT/bg

Enclosures

cc:         Mr. Jesse Macias, Air Program Manager, Arlington

Record Nos. 56679 and 56678
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New Source Review, Office of Air Quality 7200 / MC-162

MR HAL STANSBURY
PLANT MANAGER
INTERNATIONAL PAPER COMPANY
1655 S I35 E
CARROLLTON TX  75006


